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November 28, 2017 
 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 

Re: Lifeline Service – Postponement – Matter No. 17-02516 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 
 Enclosed is an Application for Special Permission to put into effect on December 1, 
2017, on short notice, the following schedule: 
 

P.S.C. No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS 
Supplement No. 4 

 
This Supplement postpones the tariff pages shown thereon from December 1, 2017 

to May 1, 2018.  The tariff pages were filed November 27, 2017, to be effective December 1, 
2017.   

The revisions change provisions of Lifeline Service pursuant to the FCC’s 2016 
Lifeline Modernization Order, WC Docket 11-42, released April 27, 2016 and subsequent 
Order Granting Waiver, released December 1, 2016.  This filing aligns the Lifeline qualifying 
programs and income eligibility requirements with the FCC’s Orders.   

Please forward the acknowledgement receipt for this filing to Jeanette Nunez at 
jeanette.nunez@verizon.com. 

 
 Respectfully Submitted, 

 
 Keefe B. Clemons 

Received: 11/28/2017
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November 28, 2017 
 
 
 
Honorable Kathleen H. Burgess 
Secretary 
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York  12223 
 

Re: Lifeline Service - Postponement – Matter No. 17-02516 
 
Dear Secretary Burgess: 

 
 Verizon New York Inc., by Keefe B. Clemons, General Counsel, hereby applies under 
Section 92 (Telephone) of the Public Service Law for permission to put the following 
schedule into effect on December 1, 2017, on short notice:   
 
 

P.S.C. No. 15--COMMUNICATIONS 
Supplement No. 4 

 
This Supplement postpones the tariff pages shown thereon from December 1, 2017 

to May 1, 2018.  The tariff pages were filed November 27, 2017, to be effective December 1, 
2017.   

The revisions change provisions of Lifeline Service pursuant to the FCC’s 2016 
Lifeline Modernization Order, WC Docket 11-42, released April 27, 2016 and subsequent 
Order Granting Waiver, released December 1, 2016.  This filing aligns the Lifeline qualifying 
programs and income eligibility requirements with the FCC’s Orders.   

Special Permission for short notice is requested to permit the above Supplement to 
become effective prior to the scheduled effective date of the tariff pages. 

 
This postponement is requested as a result of the FCC Waiver granted on  

November 27, 2017. 
 
 Respectfully Submitted, 

VERIZON NEW YORK INC. 

 
By _______________________ 
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